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SDCT GMM MEETING MINUTES

April 18, 2024
Zinburger, River Road, Tucson

BOD Present:  Ron Salmon, Ron Aeschliman, Kate Trainor, Dick Holdeman, Bill Ogborn

BOD Absent: Brad Vanacek, Ron Snodgrass, Brigita Giallanza, Alfredo Giallanza

Agenda:
- Vice President Report
- Directors Reports
- New business
- Old business
- Raffle / 50/50

Vice President:  Ron Salmon
• The meeting called to order at 6:05 pm.  Members welcomed.  New members welcomed.  Guy Dobbins and 

Debbie Chandler.
• NCCC committee is meeting and preparing to present updates at May GMM.  
• Car show – Cruisin the Rim Car Show weekend of May 31 in planning – caravan leaves Friday May 31.  

Entries accepted through May 1 if others are interested.  12 cars, 21 members going.
• Prescott All Corvette car show Sept 26-29 weekend.  Hosted by Prescott Vette Sette – register early – will 

sell out.  Currently 18 cars, 33 members attending.  Caravans will leave from Tucson on both Thursday and 
Friday.   Inform Ron Salmon & Ron Snodgrass if going for communication inclusions.  Last year, SDCT won 
an award for most attendees from a club.  

• If you have signed up for a  Mystery Meal, please communicate your planned dates asap.  The calendar fills 
up quickly.  Please also inform Ron Snodgrass of all attendees to support communication to those 
attending.

• Please check out new Facebook page.  Public page, you and friends may join.  Be considerate of postings 
of others.  We will showcase events and SDCT cars.   Do not post dates of “away from home” events, as 
scammers may use this nefariously.

Treasurer – Ron Aeschliman

• Account balances shared.
• All bills current paid and up to date.
• All expenditures shared, for those who want to know where our club funds are spent – included Wix, taxes, 

Go Daddy.

Membership Director – Kate Trainor

• Currently 127 members when including all new members.
• John and Carol Cicotte will get badges ordered, they joined back in 2023 and this will be corrected.
• 3 Charities currently in consideration for Charity committee:  ICS, Hands of Hope, and Saddlebrooke 

Outreach.  (Note:  at GMM, another charity was suggested – Honor Rides – which funds veterans activities 
including our own Lloyd (Gabe) Gabriel. Will be considered.)  Charity committee plans to assess those 
charities and present to BOD for a vote in May.

• Considering Member Event in Fall – to be determined.
• Raffle prizes for today’s GMM provided by Borkowski’s.  Next month Giallanzas.  



Activities Director – Dick Holdeman

• Reminder that Member Directory with all photos is available online.  Many thanks to Dick for his 
photography and organizational efforts to make this directory.

• Review of upcoming dinners – next is PF Changs on Thursday April 25.
• Members Event may include a Picnic option – Dick has evaluated a park in Marana which may be a good 

option for an outdoor picnic event in the fall.

NCM Ambassador – Bill Ogborn

• NCM requesting our votes to support their winning a contest about “Best Attraction for Car Lovers” 

New Business: 
• Captured in above updates.

Old Business: 
• Raffles
• Birthdays

50/50 Raffle:  Winner was Bob Flaskamp.

April birthdays – all read and celebrated.  Becky Foster to be added to list.

Door Prize Raffle prizes chosen and appreciated by many.

Respectfully submitted,           
Kate Trainor
Membership Director, SDCT            
Adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

           
41 SDCT members present

Quorum met


